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NYPIRG To Lawmakers: Don’t Deviate

by: Joseph Spector 

October 8, 2011

NYPIRG is out with a technical report for a Friday morning that makes the case that state lawmakers can draw district lines that are limited in their population deviation.

The point: Lawmakers have long drawn legislative districts that can deviate in population by as much as 10 percent, allowing them to gerrymander lines to benefit the parties in power.

NYPIRG, an advocate for independently drawn lines, argues in the report that lines can be drawn with limited population deviations of 2 percent—the targeted goal of Gov. Andrew Cuomo.

“We heartily support Governor Cuomo’s proposal to fix the current system by abolishing the hyperpartisan LATFOR to create an independent commission and making structural changes such as limiting population deviation between the largest and smallest districts to 2%,” NYPIRG said in a statement. “Although 184 legislators either promised voters last year that they supported redistricting reform or have co-sponsored reform legislation in 2011, several have since abandoned that position.  Notably, they claim that requirements in the New York Constitution and the federal Voting Rights Act mean that map drawers must be able to vary population differences by up to 10%.”

NYPIRG says that a maximum 2 percent population “is not only desirable, but feasible and doable.  The only factors that have resulted in New York’s district lines having high population deviations appear to be political in nature.”

Cuomo has said he will veto district lines that are not independently drawn, but he said last week he may be open to compromise. That didn’t sit well with the Democrat and Chronicle editorial board today.

NYPIRG Population Deviation

http://www.scribd.com/doc/67888930/NYPIRG-Population-Deviation 
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